TRANSMITTAL MEMO

TO: Bernard C. "Jack" Young, Council President

FROM: Peter Little, Executive Director

DATE: February 24, 2012

RE: Council Bill 12-0022



I am herein reporting on City Council Bill 12–0022 introduced by Council President Bernard C. "Jack" Young at the request of The Administration (Baltimore Development Corporation).

The Baltimore City Parking Authority reviewed the proposed legislation and has no objection to the Mayor and City Council of Baltimore selling, at either public or private sale, all its interest in certain properties known as 1801 E Oliver Street (Ward 08, Section10, Block 1495, Lot 001) and 1731 Llewelyn Avenue (Ward 08, Section 10, Block 1494, Lot 101). The Parking Authority has determined that the sale of these properties will not have a negative impact on parking in that area.

Based on the above comments, the Baltimore City Parking Authority supports the passage of City Council Bill 12-0022.



